## **Solar Turbines**

A Caterpillar Company

October 14, 2014

Thomas A. Pellette President

Solar Turbines Incorporated P.O. Box 85376 San Diego, CA 92186-5376 Tel: (619) 544-5212 Fax: (619) 237-8100

Mr. Christopher Brewton, Utility Director City and Borough of Sitka 105 Jarvis Street Sitka, AK 99835

Dear Mr. Brewton,

Thank you for your letter of September 10, 2014. Solar Turbines Incorporated is committed to providing unparalleled customer service in the delivery and execution of our projects. We strive to work as "One Team" at Solar and your recognition of those efforts is genuinely appreciated. It has been a great experience working with your team in placing the first Solar Turbines' Mobile Power Plant (MPP) in the beautiful city of Sitka, and the very first Titan 130 in the state of Alaska. The trust you have placed in our product and personnel in this critical application motivates us to perform at our highest level.

The opportunity to work in an environment as majestic as Alaska has made your installation one of the prized assignments for our Solar employees. From the historical significance of Sitka as the place that brought all of Alaska to the United States, to the splendid natural beauty of your city surrounded on the East by snow-capped mountains and on the West by the Pacific Ocean, it has been a pleasure for us to become a part of your city.

Solar Turbines is very appreciative of the great opportunity to work with the fine professionals that we have come in contact with as part of this project. Because of your efforts, we were provided unprecedented access to the facility and associated Blue Lake Hydroelectric Project in association with the production of our quarterly business update video. The video, which will be presented internally to the more than 8,000 Solar employees, will feature the MPP project as well as one of the jewels of Alaska, the City of Sitka. This cooperation, as well as the teamwork between your project manager, Jack West, and the Solar team has resulted in the immense success of this project.

Thank you for choosing Solar Turbines to supply the critical power needs for your city, for the opportunity to be part of this huge power system expansion, and for the pleasure of working with a group of professionals committed to providing the most efficient and available power to this fine community.

Sincerely,

Thomas A. Pellette